
 

 

Week beginning: Monday 15th January 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

English 

We have completed analysing the book 

Into the Forest, by Anthony Browne, this 

week. The children answered questions 

about the rest of the book and commented 

on the ending of the story. We then looked 

closely at the use of colours in the book and 

wrote our own ideas about the impact 

colour has on a reader. 

We also analysed the change in the emotions of the main character through 

some of the events of the story. This helped children to see how the author 

takes the reader on an emotional roller coaster through the book, ending 

with feelings of relief and joy. 

 

 

Maths 

This week in maths, we studied multiples of ten and one hundred. The 

children now know that when a number is multiplied by ten, it gets ten times 

bigger and moves up a place value. Similarly, when multiplied by a hundred, 

the number gets a hundred times bigger and moves up two place values. 



Based on all that we have learnt so far in the term, we solved reasoning 

problems. 

 

RE 

This week in RE, the children learnt about some the symbols that are 

important to Sikh believers.  

The children really enjoyed handling and exploring some of the religious 

artefacts that are displayed in the class. They showed great respect towards 

these objects as they learnt about them. 

 

History 

We studied the Egyptian timeline in our history lesson. We first made a virtual 

timeline using a rope, to understand how to interpret it. Children put some 

key historic events in the correct places along the timeline (birth of Jesus 

Christ, current year, the year(s) that the children in Year 3 were born in, the 

great fire of London, sinking of the Titanic, completion of the Taj Mahal and 



the stone age period). Then, they completed a sheet with the key events of 

the Egyptian civilization. 

 

 

 

PE 

We have continued to develop our ball skills by playing games of dodgeball 

and bench ball. I have been very impressed with the whole class for showing 

great sportsmanship and team work during our PE sessions. 

 

Science 

Children investigated the effects of friction on a moving vehicle. They made 

a car move over different surfaces and measured the length travelled. They 

predicted what might happen, 

recorded their results and wrote a 

conclusion to the investigation.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Spellings 

The spelling rules that we will cover this term are as follows. 

 

Sincere apologies for getting completely muddled 

up with sending spelling home last week! The upshot 

of this unfortunate confusion is that Mrs Irvine 

reported to me that the parents would actually 

prefer the spelling test to take place on a Friday. So, 

from now on, the children will take their tests on a 

Friday. I will (hopefully) remember to send the 

spellings on Fridays along with a practice sheet. On 

the rare occasion when I do forget, please don’t 

worry. I will postpone the test. 

Thank you all very much for your patience and 

understanding. 😊 

If you have any questions about it, please feel free 

to speak to me.  

 

Have an enjoyable weekend! 

 

Mrs Pattanshetti, Mrs Glennon and Mrs Patterson 😊 


